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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

ACTIVITY REPORT: Self Initiated Inspection 
U25160776835178 

FACILITY: VG's Grocery (Former Toms Super Market of Genesee) SRN /ID: U251607768 
LOCATION: 7461 N. Genesee Rd, Genesee DISTRICT: Lansing 
CITY: Genesee COUNTY: GENESEE 
CONTACT: Rov Parker, ManaQer ACTIVITY DATE: 06/08/2016 
STAFF: Nathaniel Hude !COMPLIANCE STATUS: Compliance SOURCE CLASS: 
SUBJECT: This inspection is part of the Genesee County Incinerator Permit compliance checks for the purpose of file clean-up and permit 
voidance where applicable. 
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

Inspection Date: 
June 8, 2016 

Facility Contacts: 
Roy Parker- General Manager, 810-640-2030 
Eric Cooper- Spartan Stores Environmental Health and Safety, 616-878-8834 

MDEQ AQD Personnel: 
Nathan Hude- huden@michigan.gov, 517-284-6779 

Facilitv Description: 
Super market I grocery store 

Applicable Regulations: 
1. 249-691 

Previous Inspections: 
No documented inspections in files 

Previous Violations: 
None 

Were past Violations corrected for this Inspections (if not list): 
none 

All Violations Found During this Inspection including reoccurring: 
none 

Recent Complaints (within 2 years): 
none 

Inspection Key Concerns: 
none 

MAERS Reporting 
NA 

MAERS Emission Unit List 
NA 

Inspection Summary 
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I entered the store and the desk clerk paged Roy for me who arrived shortly thereafter. I informed Roy of the 
purpose of my visit and provided him with a copy of my business card and the inspection brochure. According 
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to Roy, this store has been remodeled approx. three times since becoming VG's Grocery many years ago. The 
store changed hands from Toms to VG's and is now owned by Spartan Corporate yet the VG's name was 
retained. 

Roy and I walked the building and could not find evidence of an incinerator. There was not a stack visible from 
the exterior. I feel comfortable stating this device has been removed and the permit is no longer valid. 

Roy provided me with a contact for voiding the permit as Eric. On 6/24/16, I attempted to contact Eric by phone 
for a address to send the void letter. A message was left and this report will be held until further information is 
provided. 
As of 6/27/16, I did not receive a response from Eric; thus the void letter will be addressed to the store and 
manager. 

The notice of voidance will be sent to: 
Mr. Roy Parker 
7461 N. Genesee Road 
Genesee, Ml 48437-9800 

This report will be used to void permit 249-691 in accordance with MDEQ memo Procedure for Voiding Permits to 
Install, dated June 7, 1999. 
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